MINUTES
PTRC Board of Delegates
February 17, 2021
Absent
James Cardwell, Town of Mayodan
Darryl Carter, City of Eden
Vicki Caudle, Town of Ramseur
Perry Conner, Town of Franklinville
David Fernandez, Town of Seagrove 
James Festerman, City of Reidsville
John Flynt, Town of Stokesdale
Susan Gordon, Town of Rural Hall 
Carissa Graves-Henry, Town of Green Level
Danny Hairston, Town of Walnut Cove
Nathaniel Hall, Caswell County 
Ricky Hall, City of Graham 
Archie Hicks, Town of East Bend 
Victor Jones, City of High Point 
John Larson, City of Winston-Salem 
Peggy Leight, Town of Walkertown
Rick McCraw, City of King
Richard McNabb, City of Trinity 
Chip Miller, Town of Mt. Gilead
Davis Montgomery, Town of Elon
Lynn Montgomery, Town of Jamestown
Dennis Paschal, Town of Wentworth
William Phillips, Town of Madison 
Damon Prince, Town of Troy
Terry Renegar, Davie County 
Dottie Robinson, Montgomery County
Randy Rogers, Town of Bethania 
Karen Scotton, Town of Staley 
David Smith, City of Asheboro
Bert Lance Stone, City of Archdale 
Carla Strickland, Town of Pleasant Garden 
Chris Thompson, Town of Kernersville 
Van Tucker, Surry County
Larry Ward, Town of Denton
Janet Whitt, Town of Danbury
Leonard Williams, Town of Gibsonville 
Steve Yokeley, Town of Wallburg
Raleigh York, City of Thomasville











Present
Marikay Abuzuaiter, City of Greensboro
Dutch Anliker, Town of Biscoe
Leroy Ault, Village of Tobaccoville 
Kevin Austin, Yadkin County
Sam Bishop, Town of Elkin
Renee Bryant, City of Randleman
Mary Cameron, Village of Clemmons 
Rick Cross, Town of Bermuda Run
Anita Darnell, Town of Jonesville 
Monta Davis-Oliver, Town of Yadkinville
Lynne DeVaney, Town of Summerfield 
Fleming El-Amin, Forsyth County 
Johnny Farmer, Town of Stoneville 
Alvin Foster, Town of Yanceyville
Fred Franklin, Town of Lewisville
Darrell Frye, Randolph County
George McClellan, Town of Oak Ridge 
Howard Morgan, Town of Sedalia 
Rick Morris, Stokes County
Scott Needham, Town of Pilot Mountain
Patty Philipps, City of Mebane 
Mark Richardson, Rockingham County 
Naydine Sharpe, Village of Alamance 
Tobin Shepherd, City of Lexington 
Don Truell, Davidson County
Craig Turner, Alamance County 
Brian Williams, Town of Mocksville
Steve Yokeley, City of Mount Airy
Filmore York, Town of Liberty

Absent
Kelly Allen, Town of Haw River 
Wayne Atkins, Town of Dobson 
Vaughn Benton, Town of Boonville
Layton Booker, Town of Candor
Jim Butler, City of Burlington
John Byrum, Town of Midway




[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Kevin Austin welcomed the PTRC Board of Delegates and called the meeting to order at 12:01pm. Chairman Austin requested a moment of silence and then led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. Chairman Austin welcomed our new Board of Delegates members: Commissioner Craig Turner, Alamance County; Mayor Pro-Tem Anita Darnell, Town of Jonesville and Mayor Karen Scotton, Town of Staley. He also welcomed our new member government, the Town of Staley.  Clerk Katie Mitchell performed a roll call. Commissioner Frye welcomed Mayor Scotton and stated that he is glad to add Staley as a member. 
1. Presentation of the George Maddox Award, Ms. Joyce Massey-Smith, NC DAAS
a. Ms. Joyce Massey- Smith announced that each year, the NC Division of Aging and Adult Services presents awards to recognize individuals, organizations, programs and communities that have made significant contributions in support of the division’s efforts to enhance resources, services, and opportunities for our state’s older citizens. Nominations for 2019 were accepted through January of 2020. The selection and announcement of award recipients was delayed by COVID-19, but after careful review of the nominations, DAAS has selected the following recipient for the 2019 George L. Maddox Award award: Blair Barton-Percival (1964 – 2019)
b. This award recognizes an individual or organization in the state that has excelled in creative programming for older adults. The award is named for Dr. George L. Maddox, a noted gerontologist and former director of Duke University's Long-Term Care Resource Program. Maddox was a pioneer in the field of aging and received many prestigious recognitions and awards for his groundbreaking research on late life, his contributions to aging policy and practice, and his service to older adults.  He was president of the Gerontological Society of America and recipient of their highest award for research on aging, The Robert Kleemeier Award.  Maddox was a founding member of the National Advisory Council for the National Institute on Aging.  He served as secretary general of the International Association of Gerontology.  Maddox was honored by the State of North Carolina with the Governor’s Long Leaf Pine Award, recognizing outstanding public service.
c. Ms. Massey-Smith shared the quote by Martin Luther King, Jr., “Our lives begin to end the day we become silent about things that matter.” Blair was never silent as was evident in the letters of support that we received on his behalf. 
d. Ms. Rachel Percival expressed appreciation to DAAS for honoring Blair with this award. Thank you to those that nominated him and those who worked beside him. Blair loved his work advocating for older adults. He was committed to making the world a better place. 

2. Presentation: Update on the WFBH & Atrium Combination with Wake Forest Baptist Health, Mr. Terry Williams,  Executive Vice President
a. Terry G. Williams is the Executive Vice President and Chief Strategy Officer of Wake Forest Baptist Medical Center. He has been in this role for eight years. 
b. In this position, Mr. Williams formulates and executes overall business strategy, fosters strategic alliances, and promotes growth. He provides leadership regarding affiliations, business intelligence, partnerships, clinical integration development, joint ventures and management agreements. His other duties also include oversight of strategic planning, mergers and acquisitions, clinical business development, health and wellness agenda and consumer product development.
c. This merger will be very beneficial to the Triad and northern Central NC. This will be one of the largest investments in the Triad in decades and will benefit both rural and urban environments. 
d. The Wake Forest Baptist Medical Center (WFBMC) and Wake Forest School of Medicine will remain in Winston Salem.  A second smaller campus will be added in Charlotte with the goal of educating more people. 
e. Other things this merger hopes to achieve is expanding clinical, research and innovations platforms, maintenance and growth in support of academic mission, and an applied health system sciences research center, 
f. In North Carolina, 1 in 2 people live in a rural community. 1 in 3 of those in a rural area are within 20 minutes of a major hospital. 4 in 5 people in rural western central NC will be covered within the new combined footprint of the merger. 
g. The major goals of the new enterprise include providing high quality, patient-centered, accessible, cost-effective care and an outstanding patient experience. This merger will actively integrate research and education into patient care settings to deliver more effective and affordable care.
h. Over $28billion in capital investments will be invested across the communities served by WFBH. Some of these investments include construction of a new care tower, creation of a new eye institute and expanding translational research and virtual care capabilities. Additionally over $600million will be invested in the academic side. 
i. Job growth is a commitment in our primary service areas. 
j. We believe this merger will be beneficial to all of your communities and we are excited about the possibilities. 

3. Consent Items, Mr. Kevin Austin, PTRC Chair
a. Request for approval of addition of Section 8 weighted preferences for waiting list
b. Request for authorization to enter into contract with MIPPA in the amount of $78,909 for period September 1, 2020- September 30, 2021 
c. Request for approval of PTRDC board member appointments and reappointments
d. Request for approval to enter into contract with Town of Summerfield and Town of Gibsonville for a total of $104,800
e. Request for adoption of the amended 2018-2022 Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy
f. See roll call vote below

4. Action Item: Request for Approval of December 16, 2020 PTRC Board of Delegates minutes, Mr. Kevin Austin, Chair

5. Roll Call vote for the Abovementioned Consent Items a-i
a. A motion was made by Mr. Fleming El-Amin.
b. The motion was seconded by Mr. Rick Cross.
c. Roll call vote- Ayes: Marikay Abuzuaiter, Dutch Anliker, Kevin Austin, Sam Bishop, Renee Bryant, Mary Cameron, Rick Cross, Anita Darnell, Monta Davis- Oliver, Lynne Devaney, Fleming El-Amin, Johnny Farmer, Alvin Foster, Fred Franklin, Darrell Frye, George McClellan, Howard Morgan, Rick Morris, Scott Needham, Patty Philipps, Mark Richardson, Naydine Sharpe, Tobin Shepherd, Don Truell, Craig Turner, Brian Williams, Steve Yokeley (Mt. Airy), and Filmore York. 
d. Nays: none
e. Consent Items a-f and Action Item 4 are approved. 

6. Informational Item: Piedmont Triad Regional Food System Assessment Deliverables, Ms. Jennifer Bedrosian, Food Systems Coordinator
a. Ms. Jennifer Bedrosian stated that with funding from Blue Cross Blue Shield NC Foundation, the Piedmont Triad Regional Council (PTRC) worked with the Regional Food Council and Carolina Creative Works to complete a Regional Food System Assessment for the 12-counties of the Piedmont Triad.
b. Ms. Bedrosian walked us through their assessment deliverables on the website: https://carolinacreators.com/ptrfc-regional-food-assessment/ . 
c. The report establishes a baseline dataset that can be updated over time and identifies some gaps in the region, such as infrastructure, supply chain, equitable access to funding, and broadband. The report identifies some of the immediate and longer term needs of the community: recommendations for partnerships; engaging leaders of color in co-creating food system strategies; increased support and lending for local agriculture and micro farms; and fostering innovative local markets while continuing the work to build equity throughout the region. 
d. Applying a regionalist approach to food systems will help protect the local food economy from issues such as natural disasters, health pandemics (like we are currently experiencing), climate change, declines in industry, and changes in workforce. This would have significant economic and community health impacts regionally and locally in developing a more equitable, resilient, and sustainable food system.
e. Mr. Matthew Dolge added that Ms. Bedrosian has done an incredible job with the Food Council. Our hope is that these county profiles will assist local officials in making decisions and policies around food. This is a billion dollar industry so even small changes can have a huge impact. We are going to roll this out in a press event in April. We are also happy to share information with your individual jurisdictions. 

7. Executive Director’s Report, Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a. Mr. Dolge expressed his appreciation for the great presentations today. 
b. We wish you all the best with the icy weather coming in tomorrow. Stay safe and warm. 


Mr. Kevin Austin thanked everyone for their attendance and wished everyone the best with the winter weather coming in. There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned by general consensus at 1:09 pm.   


____________________________				____________________________
Kevin Austin, PTRC Chair					Katie Mitchell, Clerk to the Board
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